
 

Broomley First School Uniform Policy.  Update, September 2022  

 

          Broomley First School Uniform Policy 
 
Our uniform consists of:  

 

 White shirt or polo shirt  

 Blue jumper or cardigan (embodied 
with logo or plain) 

 Grey trousers  

 Grey skirt 

 Grey pinafore dress  

 Grey school shorts – (Summer term)  

 Blue and white check summer dress 
-(Summer term) 

 White/grey or black socks or tights 

 Black school shoes (flat black boots  may be worn in the colder months) 

 School book bag (not backpack or rucksack)  

 School fleece body warmer (optional)  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PE Kits: (compulsory from September 2023 onwards, current coloured 
‘house’ t-shirt and black leggings/shorts are also acceptable)  
 
Children are asked to come into school in their PE kit on their PE day.  
 

PE Kits will consist of:  
 

 Blue shorts and/or blue 
jogging bottoms  

 Broomley First School PE 
Polo Shirt  

 Blue jumper or hoodie  

 Trainers – PE days only 
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 Please note:  
 
 Trainers are NOT part of our daily school uniform.  

 Jogging bottoms and leggings are NOT part of our daily school uniform 

  Patterned tights are NOT part of our school uniform  
 

Jewellery: 
 
Jewellery may not be worn in school for health and safety reasons, this includes earrings. An 
inexpensive watch may be worn for school, but please note school cannot accept any 
responsibility for loss or damage. This watch should not be a smart watch.  
 

Hair:  
 
All long hair should be tied back. Any hair accessories (including hairbands/bobbles etc) 
should be kept to a minimum.  
 

Exceptions:  
 
We recognise that at times, children cannot wear the required uniform because it does not 
agree with their sensory needs. In this instance, we will look at solutions and alternatives on 
an individual basis to ensure all pupils are comfortable and ready to learn at school.   
 
 

Ordering uniform: 
 

  All of our school uniform is available through Salto and all feature our school logo. Please 
order via their website: https://www.saltouk.com 

  Plain blue jumpers and white polo shirts are available in most supermarkets 
 

Reuse and recycled Uniform:  
 
We run a second hand uniform collection in our schools. Parents have the opportunity to 
purchase donated, good quality uniforms from our school office, for a minimal donation.  
Any uniform that is no longer required, that is good quality, may be handed into school to 
go towards our second hand uniform sales.  
 
 

https://www.saltouk.com/

